Clairemont High School Foundation 

Meeting Minutes 
October 9, 2018
Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm. attending:  Lynne Bonenberger, Paula Cunningham, Manny Diaz, Jennifer Dossett, Jim Fletcher, Amy Lowrey, Chris Herndon, Katie Simas, Mariana Clark and Mary Jane Smith. 
Meeting Minutes from September 7, 2018 were approved, Lynne motioned for approval, and Paula seconded.
Discussion regarding the bank account and signers, and transfer of past reports and data from old treasurer to new treasurer.  Mary Jane Smith will be working on the next treasurers report soon.
Thank you letters/emails and magnets were sent out to our current year’s donors, and Chris will update website as needed.  Chieftain Pledge is still happening.  We reached out to Alumni for Homecoming, and emailed solicitation letter.  Also emailed “solicitation/thank you for your past support” letter to anyone who had donated via PayPal within the last two years.  Not much coming from that, but will continue to send notices for now as we have big events.
Homecoming received a lot of donations, not a lot of volunteers, slight miscommunication about coordination of volunteers, needs to be clear next year who is drafting help, but event was a success.  

Request for fundraiser came in from Girls Water Polo – Jersey Mikes 20% - October 26-28th, to coincide with Flood the Tub on October 26th.  Lynne motioned for approval, and Paula seconded.

Grant request of $500 was discussed from two new clubs “The Garden Gang” and “The Service Club.”  Jim Fletcher is the Advisor for both and they would like to build a garden from scratch on the bare patch next to the cafeteria.  The garden beds will be formed into letters CHS and will have flowers, vegetables, etc.  Approved for $250 toward the project, as they are looking at other grants at this time and will wait and see if the other funding comes through.  Lynne motioned for approval, and Paula seconded.
Discussion about changing name of “Tree Trot” to something like “Chieftain Trot.”  Some discussion over the timing being so close to the Holidays, that it may affect fundraising, but might be a good kick off to New Year’s resolutions. (Thanks Manny!)  We’ll need to create an online sign-up sheet for volunteers and begin asking for prizes.  There seemed to be confusion last year with raffle tickets, and hard to pass out to students when the event is ending, so we may want to further plan strategy for this year’s event.  Will plan further at next Board Meeting. 
Our next meeting will be November 13th, 7 p.m. at the High School, room 203.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm

Minutes submitted by Katie Simas 10/10/18
